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Vicki Coates

I am a Franklin resident of 27 years, who discovered, almost upon inking the deed, that the school budgets were on the chopping block and the high school was on probation. This led to involvement in every override and co-founding both the Bookworm Buddies Program, and the Franklin Education Foundation, to reward innovation in the classroom. 
My passions and pursuits revolve around my family, whether traveling with Alec to see Jeremy (27) who lives in Laos or taking in a Sox game with Rachel (24) on a sweet summer night. Intentionally, over the years, our dining room table has served as a port in the storm for us, our kids, their friends and our friends. We have only two rules in our family (1) no one spends holidays or celebrations alone – which means our table has had many extras present without having to ask first (and we were always the richer for it) (2) we will be there anytime, anywhere, no questions asked; which means I try to be there on others’ terms, not mine, for family, extended family and friends. 

On the Franklin census, I list myself as a Health Care Administrator. Currently I serve as the COO for the Massachusetts Health Connector. I feel blessed every day to have this job – we provide healthcare to people who can’t afford it on their own, or are between jobs, or are immigrants, or speak other languages than English, or are members of the gig economy and are self-employed. 
I was raised in a church community, so when our kids were born it was important to me that they have a community that knew them and that they had other adults that they could turn to for advice and guidance. We went to a lay led service at Marvin Chapel and heard Sue Clewley preach about her feelings on the Trinity and were hooked. I am a 20 yr. member who has taught RE, been there for the ground breaking of the current building, donated at Miracle Sunday, co-led UU Journey, cooked meals for many people, scrubbed walls, painted and cleaned my way through every inch of the current building. The Labyrinth was created because of a grant I wrote.  

The Church has been there for me when raising our kids, through horrific moments such as 9/11 and the Orlando shootings, and when Alec was grievously injured in New Orleans on a FUSF service trip. While I/we have given much to the church over the years, it has been returned 100 times over and for that, I am extremely grateful at my good fortune to have found FUSF twenty years ago.   
We are a strong congregation at an inflection point. We can build upon the strengths of our past and create a bright future as a beacon of hope within the greater Franklin community. I do not take lightly the trust that the congregation would be investing in me to represent them and their interests. I believe that my proven professional and personal experience in identifying individual strengths, building strong teams and creating organizational frameworks to enable people to be successful will be of value as we search for a new spiritual leader.    
